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March 21, 2024 
 
TO:  Byron Jackson Type H/M Motor Users 
 
RE: Byron Jackson New Motor/pump Sales and Well Pump Maintenance   
 
 
At the request of our Illinois Flowserve/Byron Jackson distributor Layne Christensen, 
please be advised that Layne is our sole source representative for vertical submersible 
turbine well pumps in the state of Illinois.  This includes new equipment sales, both pumps 
and motors, as well as Byron Jackson motor repair and replacement.  This specifically 
includes municipal and industrial applications that are pumping water. (Potable or non-
Potable).  Furthermore, any contractor claiming to offer a Byron Jackson Submersible 
motor in Illinois, besides Layne – Aurora, is not offering a Flowserve factory supported 
motor.   
 
Also please note that Layne Christensen field service crews have received both factory 
and field training in the proper handling of Byron Jackson well pumps and The Byron 
Jackson Type H mercury-sealed motors.  Untrained non-Layne crews may not be capable 
of safely and properly handling the Byron Jackson Type H submersible motors and could 
void the warranty. 
 
It is imperative that the factory certified personnel should service these Byron Jackson 
EPA and NSF approved Type H mercury-sealed motors, as well as Byron Jackson 
replacement double-mechanical seal motors. This would prevent any potential 
environmental concerns due to improper handling. 
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to call me at 402-984-2189.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
Flowserve Corporation 
 
 
Daniel Mackin 
Senior Sales Engineer 
Flowserve Corp 
NA Groundwater Group 
          


